
The regular meeting of the Adams Township Board of Supervisors was held on June 14, 2021 at 
7:00 p.m. at the Adams Township Municipal Building, 690 Valencia Road, Adams Township, 
Mars, PA. 
 
Present at the meeting were Supervisors Russell R. Ford, Ronald J. Shemela, Edward L. Vogel, 
Linda E. Lees and Darryl M. Brandon; Solicitor Michael Gallagher, Township Manager Gary 
Peaco, Park Director Haley Geyer, and Assistant Secretary Andrea Dunton. 
            
Chairman Ford called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
            
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Tomas Moravek, 571 E. Vanderbilt Drive, attended the meeting to explain his concern regarding 
the slope within the Heritage Creek Development. Mr. Moravek’s concerned that the slope is too 
close to the sidewalk/road and that it does not meet zoning requirements.  
Chairman Ford stated that the township is aware of his concerns and mentioned that this issue 
will be evaluated. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and Edward L. Vogel seconded by, the minutes of the meeting of 
May 24, 2021, were approved. Ronald J. Shemela abstained. Four were in favor with one 
abstention. 
 
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Linda E. Lees, the Public Works Department 
Report for May was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Code Enforcement 
Report for May was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Engineer’s Report for May 
was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Solicitor’s Report for 
May was approved.  All were in favor. 
          
ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Animal Control Officer’s 
Report for May was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
POLICE REPORT 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, the Police Chief’s Report for 
May was approved.  All were in favor.   
 
PARK AND RECREATION REPORT 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Park and Recreation Report 
for May was approved.  All were in favor. 
 



FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Adams Area Fire 
Department Report for May was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Report and Payment of Invoices 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Treasurer’s Report for May 
was approved, and approval was given to pay bills totaling $289,532.50.  All were in favor. 
 
Transfer of Funds 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the following transfers were 
approved.  All were in favor. 

• Transfer from General Fund to Park Fund $69,000.00 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
CDL Refresher Course for Public Works 
Township Manager, Gary Peaco, explained that the Public Works team would like to take a 
refresher course for their CDL licensing in the amount of $800.00. 
Mr. Vogel opposed because he does not agree with the cost for a refresher. 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Linda E. Lees, the CDL refresher course 
was approved. Edward L. Vogel opposed. Four were in favor with one opposition.  
 
Costar Shelter Bid 
Haley Geyer presented a bid for the construction of two new pavilion shelters. The bid amount 
being $362,598.00 with a 50% deposit. 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, the Costar bid for pavilions 
was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
Public Works Advertisement 
Gary Peaco requested permission to readvertise the Public Works position. 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Linda E. Lees, the advertisement for a Public 
Works position was approved.  All were in favor. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:16 p.m.  All were in favor. 
         
        
     

 
       Andrea Dunton, Assistant Township Secretary

  


